## Mount Vernon Cemetery Trustees

West Boylston, MA Town Hall 140 Worcester Street West Boylston, MA 01583

## **Special Meeting Minutes**

September 7, 2016

ATTENDING:

John McCormick, Peter Rotando, David Lindberg

- 1. Meeting opened by Chairman John McCormick, III at 6:50 p.m.
- 2. Board of Trustees of Mt. Vernon Cemetery were invited by the Board of Selectmen to attend the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Selectmen to meet with new D.P.W. Director to discuss the feasibility of having D.P.W. personnel open and close graves during the weekday hours.
- 3. Board of Trustees pointed out that there were no savings by having D.P.W. personnel do this work and, could in fact, hinder working relationships between D.P.W. personnel and cemetery personnel. Selectmen realized that final decision on the operation of cemetery personnel to do this work was solely in the hands of the Board of Trustees of Mt. Vernon Cemetery.
- 4. Board of Selectmen thanked cemetery trustees for attending.
- 5. Board of Trustees left the Selectmen's meeting at 8:20 p.m. to return to our office. Motion made by David L. and seconded by Peter R. to adjourn the meeting. Unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter N. Rotando, Clerk

tolar Approver 10:05 m